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	Minutes
	Date NOVEMBER 18, 2020
	time 7:00 pm
	


	Meeting called by
	Paul Walsh, Chairperson

	Type of meeting
	Due to the current state of emergency in Ontario as a result of the COVID-19 global pandemic and the Ontario Government’s direction regarding the need for social distancing to reduce the spread of the virus, a decision was made to meet via tele/video conference.

	Secretary
	Kelly Lane


	Welcome


	Paul Walsh, Chair welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 7:10 pm.


	ATTENDANCE


	Harry Chadwick, Chuck Ewart, Pat Forbes, Kelly Lane, Cris Lapointe, Linda Lauzon, Matt Madere, John Mellor, Ted Pendle, Kara Scott, Mark Stack, Lesley Smith-Taylor, Kevin Taylor, Tim Turner, Barb Walsh, Paul Walsh 


	ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES


	MOTION #201118-001
“That the Minutes from November 3, 2020 be accepted as presented.” (Pendle/Lauzon)
Motion was Carried



	TREASURER’s REPORT
	No report.



	BILLS TO BE PAID 
	Recipient

Expense

Amount

Ian Dunn
Kevin Taylor
Cell phone Oct/Nov
Trainer recertification
$214.77
$73.45
MOTION #201118-002
“That the Bills be paid as presented.” (Pendle/Mellor)
Motion was Carried




	MEETING FOLLOW UPS

	None


	REGISTRATION
	SESSION 3
· Session 3 starts January 4 and runs until March 28, 2021.
· Rep registration Dec 7-11.  Rec Registration would be Dec 14-18.

· Late registrants would need to contact Registrar for manual registration.

· As so many divisions are full,  registration will be by invitation only.

· Those currently rostered would get email invite to roster.
· We would wait list those players who were not in Session 2 and slot them in if spots open.

· No shuffling of players to different teams so this will not affect jerseys.

· We could purchase extra jerseys if necessary for new registrants.
· Need to know if there are brand new registrants coming in to get jerseys ordered.

· Registration information to be posted on the SHA website.

· Jersey cost will need to be factored in with new registrants and the Budget Committee will discuss this when they meet.



	HOUSE LEAGUE CHAIR
	· The Coach Appreciation tumblers that were purchased under last year’s budget will be given out at Christmas for volunteer appreciation.
MOTION #201118-003
“That SHA distributes the Coach Appreciation gift early for Rep and Rec coach volunteers for the holiday season.” (K. Taylor/Stack)
Motion was Carried
· Due to access to the arena being limited, Final Days cannot be accommodated this year.  For the kids in the Tim Horton’s sponsored age group, they will get medals supplied by Tim Hortons.

· For U11 and up, we are looking at t-shirts for the players and mugs for the coaches.  Bid is out for these items.

· This is within the budget for final days.
MOTION #201118-004
“That in lieu of Final Days awards, we will give players a COVID t-shirt and mugs for 4 coaches per cohort.” (K. Taylor/B. Walsh)
Motion was Carried



	A/AA Director
	· Everything is running well.

· People are being patient and no complaints.


	NEW BUSINESS
	FACE OFF FOR MENTAL HEALTH:
· Meeting occurred last week.

· Campaign will be later this year.

· The plan is to do video messaging and offering a webinar to coaches to learn about how to have the mental health talk.

· Face Off For Mental Health giveaways will need to be distributed.  Neck Gaiters are not recommended and that feedback will be given to the committee.  LKDSB not allowing these to be used at school.

· We can put information on our social media.

POLICE CHECKS:
· Rep – missing 2 in A/AA.

· MD – missing 17.

· We will be sending out emails and will be following up.

· For Rec, we need a complete list of bench staff. 
BUDGET:
· Session 3 budget preparation will be starting and Directors with budgets need to submit by end of this week to Ted Pendle and Paul Walsh.

· Working next week to put draft budget together and meeting with budget committee on Nov 27.

· Budget will be presented at next SHA meeting on December 1.

COVID:

· We are currently in “green” based on the Provincial risk mapping.  If we move to “yellow”, we will need to re-evaluate our programming.

THANK YOU:

· Recognition and thanks to Harry Chadwick who stepped up in getting jerseys to some U6 players last minute which was really appreciated.
PHOTOGRAPHY:

MOTION #201118-005
“That SHA cancel team and individual photography for the 2020/2021 hockey season due to COVID restrictions.” (Mellor/Pendle)
Motion was Carried
AAA:

· AAA meeting occurred this week.

· Lambton AAA is planning on asking SHA if we would be willing to allow our teams to play their AAA teams. 
· They have ice but no one to play.

· We have our cohorts set and logistically may be difficult to pull off.

· Feedback from parents is positive in how our system is working currently.

· We will review any proposal that is provided by AAA.

· They thanked SHA for allowing players to play with them.


	adjournment


	MOTION #201118-006
“That the meeting be adjourned.” (Pendle/B. Walsh)
Carried


THE NEXT MEETING: Next meeting will be Tuesday December 1, 2020 via teleconference.
Paul Walsh                   






Kelly Lane
Chair                    


             



Secretary
